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NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

 
    
TO:  State of California FROM: City of Victorville 
 Office of Planning & Research 

PO Box 3044 
 14343 Civic Drive 

Victorville, CA 92392 
 Sacramento, CA 95812-3044  Attn: Michael Szarzynski, Senior Planner 
    
     
  County Clerk    
 San Bernadino County    
 222 West Hospitality Lane    
 San Bernadino, CA  92415    

     
SUBJECT:   Filing of Notice of Determination in compliance with Section 21108 or 21152 of the Public 

Resources Code. 
  
State Clearinghouse No.:  
 

#2021090326 

 
Project Title and File No.:  City of Victorville 6th Cycle Housing Element Update 
 
Applicant:   City of Victorville 

Attn: Michael Szarzynski, Senior Planner, (760) 955-5135, mszarzynski@victorvilleca.gov 
 
Project Location:  
 

City of Victorville, California 

 
Project Description: The City of Victorville (City) is proposing to update the City’s Housing Element for the 6th 

Cycle planning period from October 15, 2021, to October 15, 2029. The Housing Element 
is a component of the Victorville General Plan 2030 that assesses the housing needs of 
all economic segments of the City, defines the goals and policies that would guide the 
City’s approach to resolving those needs, and recommends a set of programs that would 
implement policies over the next few years. 

 

 
Statement of Findings: 
 
This is to advise that the City Council of the City of Victorville, as lead agency, has approved the above-described project on 
January 18, 2022, and has made the following determinations regarding the above described-project: 
 
The City of Victorville City Council has reviewed the Initial Study for the proposed project and has found that no adverse 
environmental impacts to either the human-made or physical environmental setting would occur, and no mitigation measures would 
be required. The City does hereby direct staff to file a Notice of Determination, pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA).  
 
Copies of the Draft Negative Declaration are available for your review at the City of Victorville Development Department, 14343 Civic 
Drive, Victorville, California 92392, and in electronic format on the City’s website at: 
https://www.victorvilleca.gov/government/citydepartments/development/planning 
/environmental-review-notices.  
 
Public Review Period: September 17, 2021 through October 18, 2021 
Public Hearing Date: January 18, 2022.  
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